MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held November 18, 2021 via Zoom
Registered:

Chief Vuona


Chief Judge

Chief Purcell

Chief Miller
Chief Nelson


Chief Sorrows
Chief Breen

Chief Benoit
Chief Johannes

Chief Lentini

Deputy Schultz
Chief Dutcher
Chief Whalen

Chief Hart

Chief Choate

Mike Torosian
Chief McPherson

Deputy McMorrow
Deputy Colby






Absent:

Chief Cassidy

Chief Daige

Chief Achilles
Chief Robie
Chief Parenti


Chief Young

Chief Ward

Chief Fillbrown
Chief Young



Meeting called to order @ 09:00
Treasurer -   Chief McPherson presented the October Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the October Treasurer’s report as read.

Report Discussions

Chief Judge’s focus for the upcoming NERAC meeting is hours for the Tech Team.  Chief Miller informed the membership that Tom Rinoldo has been moved up to the Tech Rescue Coordinator position.  

Chief Choate asked to get their candidate/alternate names into the Coordinator for the upcoming Fire Instructor I course. It is on online, self-paced program and the Certification Exam will be March 8th.  
Accountability System - Not all communities have switched to the passport system.  Chief Choate asked the membership if District 14 was going to continue with the passport system, and if so, can we post the training program for the passport accountability.  After a conversation, the remaining 6 communities are encouraged to switch to the passport system to standardize the accountability system across the district.  The FF Safety Grant that just came out is a funding option for some communities. We order tags from Crown Trophy – they have a short turnaround time and it is not costly.  Chief Choate was asked to move forward with the training.  All Specialty Teams are asked to submit quotes for tags to the district.
Fire Investigation – the team is looking for candidates.  Chief Stowers received a request from the Team Leader for Incident Commanders to request 2 investigators when activating the team. There should be 2 investigators on site.  If 2 investigators are not on scene, it was suggested that the host community keep a company with the investigator while he is working on scene.
Old Business –

Chief Judge will bring up the foam removal and remediation at the NERAC meeting.  Chief Purcell got a quote on foam replacement and remediation that would be the money amount that we would be looking for.
Please RSVP for the Christmas Gathering, December 2nd @ the Wayside Inn @ 5:30. 

New Business – 
CISM – vote to move forward with making CISM a D14 asset is tabled until the membership can review the standardized policies and procedures.
Chief Sorrows volunteered to be the D14 call/vol FCAM committee representative.

· Motions were made, seconded and voted unanimously to make Chief Sorrows the D14 representative for the FCAM call/vol committee.
Central Region has had an ongoing project that includes assets that Concord and Hopkinton for larger events.  A 50,000 project was written for stop the bleed and blast bags for Westboro, Southborough and Northborough.  Contact Chief Purcell to discuss borrowing any equipment for a largescale event.
Email from Chief Robie that the south radio was lost due to a power surge, and the north radio has a grounding wire issue.  Do the radios belong to Ashland or the district?  This will be revisited next month when we know whose equipment it is and which direction the new comms center going in.  If this is district 14 equipment, Chief McPherson will find out if and what our insurance covers.
Chief Michael Kelleher, Foxboro Fire, is running for 2nd VP and requested D14’s support.  Currently no one is opposing him.  Short discussion ensued.

· Motions were made, seconded and voted unanimously to endorse Chief Michael Kelleher for 2nd VP for FCAM
Meeting adjourned @ 09:27
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
